VILLAGE BAORD OF ST. CLOUD
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 2, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Village Board of St. Cloud was called to order by President Carol Limberg
at 7 pm. All board members were present. The minutes of last months meeting were read and a motion was
made by Don Daun and seconded by Jan Baldock to approve them as read. Motion carried.

MCO sent a note to update the board: The inside of the tower painting is finished and will be drying this week,
by the end of next week we should be back to normal. The hydrant by the tower will be fixed 10-3-12 and the
hydrant on the north end of Main will be fixed 10-10-12, which will finish the hydrant project.

Bob Sippel was present to discuss the dog ordinance. Mark Fritz presented the 2013 budget for the St. Cloud
Volunteer Fire Department. He also mentioned that the firemen met with a grant writer and wants to work with
the village on getting a generator for the firehouse.

Donald A. Waldschmidt applied for a Class B Liquor and Beer license for Shakey Jakes at 1205 Main Street, St.
Cloud. A motion was made by Jeff Horn and seconded by Don Daun to approve his license, pending finalized
sale papers and selling permit information.

Joe Newton’s plans for remodeling were reviewed and a motion was made by Don Daun and seconded by Tom
Tabbert to approve them pending the building inspector’s ok. Don Rose’s plans for a shed was also approved
per motion by Tom Tabbert and Mike Born.

Dean reported that the lagoon pumps are working good, but the lagoon systems needs some attention. Dan and
Dean checked the dusk to dawn lights at the lagoon and noted that we need to purchase three new lights. A
motion was made by Don Daun and seconded by Tom Tabbert to purchase these. Motion carried. Dean and
Dale to stain the picnic tables at Riverside Park. It was noted that the riverbanks might need to be riprapped.

The village to purchase paper and ink cartridge for the printer in the fire chief office as we use the machine to
make monthly copies for the utility department.

Zehren Electric worked on the sirens on the north end of town. Asphalt Specialists did the crack sealing on
three village streets on 10-2-12.

The fire chief office in the firehouse needs painting, new flooring, etc. Board members to get some figures for
budget meeting. It was noted that River Lane needs to be re-graded.

Town of Marshfield will be using Riverside Park as a turn-around for their plows, due to the Old River Bridge
being closed, and in turn will keep the park plowed.

November board meeting was changed to 11-13-12; Budget meeting set for 11-20-12 and December board
meeting changed to 12-11-12. Trick or Treat hours were set for Sunday, October 28, 2012 from 2pm to 4pm.

Time cards were reviewed.
A motion was made by Mike Born and seconded by Don Daun to pay the monthly bills.
A motion was made by Jeff Horn and seconded by Jan Baldock to adjourn at 8:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Mary Steffes, clerk



